
Minutes of WP-meeting 300

 
Attendance:
DESY: Ralf Diener, Oliver Schäfer
Vidyo: Yumi Aoki, Paul Colas, Ulrich Einhaus, Keisuke Fujii, Jochen Kaminski, Kees Ligtenberg, 
Tomohisa Ogawa, Ron Settles, Jan Timmermans

General News:
Regarding the situation in Japan Keisuke could not tell much news. He is optimistic, that a positive 
statement will be given during the ICFA meeting on the 7th or 8th  of March, but the question is, how 
convincing and from which level of the government the statement will be given. People in Japan are 
working so that the EOI will be as convincing as possible.
Paul pointed out the next meetings: on 11th and 12th of February there will be an integration and MDI 
meeting at DESY, sofar Paul, Volker and Serguei will attend. At the beginning of March there will be 
an ILD meeting at KEK. We are asked to give a summary talk on the TPC. It would be preferential to 
find a Japanese speaker, but Serguei will attend and could also give the presentation. Then on 7th and 8th

of March the ICFA will meet at Tokyo, when the positive statement of the Japanese government is 
hoped for. Finally, there will be a TYL meeting in May on the Jeju Korean island.

PCMAG/LP setup, test beam:
Uli: PCMAG/TRACI/test beam area:

– The new test beam access system has been installed and passed the controls. It is in 
operation since Monday and the first test beam users are already taking data. Everyone has 
to get new instructions before their next test beam.

– An engineer will be available for one month to work on the electronics of the movable 
stage.

News from the groups:
Uli reported that Uwe and Mengqing are currently testing the Lycoris telescope in the test beam. They 
have a box with 2 strip sensors. The KPix ASICs are read out with an older version of the readout card, 
but a new one had been produced at SLAC and will hopefully be available for the second week of test 
beam. In addition a silicon module of the SiD ECAL also read out by a KPix ASIC is used as a 
reverence. In the second week maybe also a Mimosa telescope will be available to record the reference 
track.

Paul reported that he has started writing on the Micromegas paper together with Serguei and Maxim.

AOB:
There will be a new ILD note on the costing of the magnet. Ron suggested to include also a cost 
estimate on the small magnet.
The next workpackage meeting will take place on February 21st.


